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S H E A News and Newsletter, 1999 to 2001 

Dear colleagues, 
Beginning January 1999, I will have 

the pleasure of serving as editor of SHEA 
News and the SHEA Newsletter, a task so 
excellently done by Murray D. Batt, MD, 
for the past 3 years. 

I joined SHEA during a research 
fellowship with Dick Wenzel at the Univer­
sity of Iowa in 1992-1993. Exchanging 
diverse views on infection control and hos­
pital epidemiology with fellows from differ­
ent countries made that period one of my 
more stimulating and unique work experi­
ences, motivating me to apply for the editor 
position. 

I am very grateful to the board of 
SHEA for appointing me as the first non-
American newsletter editor, thereby once 
more establishing SHEA as a truly interna­
tional society. By joining forces with Sigfrido 
Rangel-Frausto, MD, MS, Mexico City, 
Mexico, and Jan Kluytmans, MD, PhD, 
Breda, The Netherlands, we hope to manifest 
this unique spirit of international interaction 
into SHEA News and the SHEA Newsletter. 

One of our goals for the upcoming 

Spotted the Site? 

newsletters will be to introduce our readers 
to some of the international SHEA mem­
bers and their respective infection control 
and healthcare epidemiology societies. 
Because SHEA, as other societies, largely 
depends on the activity and excellence of its 
members, we would like to introduce the 
outstanding ones, such as the SHEA award 
winners. Because most of us know the more 
senior VIPs, we will focus on the next gen­
eration, such as the SHEA Young 
Investigator Award winners. 

An important request: SHEA News 
and the SHEA Newsletter can maintain their 
high standards only if you, the members, 
will share your plans and thoughts. We 
encourage you to contact any one of us. In 
particular, if you chair a committee or serve 
as a liaison, please help keep us, and there­
by our membership, informed of activities 
in your domain. Andreas Voss, a.voss® 
mmb.azn.nl, fax: +31-24-354-0216; Jan 
Kluytmans, jkluytmans@ignatius.nl, fax: 
+31-76-513-8636; Sigfrido Rangel-Frausto, 
srangel@buzon.main.conacytmx, fax: +52-5-
627-6949. 

Living in the age of the Internet, we 
can either be fed up with all of our friends 
hiding behind their computers or enjoy this 
great new medium and have a look at infec­
tion control sites such as: http://www.md. 
ucl.ac.be/entites/esp/hosp/infcon.htm. 
This site, maintained by Prof. J.J. Haxhe 
(haxhe@hosp.ucl.ac.be) at the Catholic 
University of Louvain, Brussels, Belgium, 
offers entry to the most important journals 

on infection control, giving online access to 
selected abstracts of published articles, 
updated every 3 months. Since 1994, more 
than 1,000 abstracts have been made avail­
able in a database that can be downloaded 
or searched using key words, author names, 
or words in the title or in the abstract. 

If you spot another exciting site relat­
ed to infection control, healthcare epidemiol­
ogy, or quality assurance, please let us know. 

Calendar 

We plan to institute a calendar col­
umn as a regular feature in the SHEA 
Newsletter. It will present selected 
meetings (according to the editor's 
bias as to what might be interesting); 
a shortened version will appear in 
selected issues of SHEA News. 

• February 21-24. Ulmer 
Symposium "Hospital Infections," 
Ulm, Germany (ed: very interesting, 
but presented in the German lan­
guage). For information, contact 
http://www.uni-ulm.de/klinik/imi/ 
mikrobio/hygiene99/hygiene.htm. 

• March 21-24. Ninth European 
Congress of Clinical Microbiology 
and Infectious Diseases, Berlin, 
Germany. Info: berlin@cpo-hanser.de. 

• April 14. Hospital Infection 
Society, Spring Meeting, Brighton, UK 
Info: http://www.his.org/main.htm. 

• April 15-16. Annual Meeting of 
the Society for Hospital Epidemiology 
of Switzerland (ed: guest speakers 
include Drs. Kassirer [NEJM] and 
Wenzel). Info: awidmer@uhbs.ch 

• April 18-20. Ninth SHEA 
Annual Scientific Meeting, San 
Francisco, California. Info: http:// 
www.medscape.com/shea. 

• May 19-21. European Society 
for Pediatric Infectious Diseases 17th, 
Annual Meeting, Heraklion, Crete, 
Greece. Info: http://www.upatras. 
gr/conferences/espid99. 

• May 30-June 3. 99th ASM 
General Meeting, Chicago, Illinois. 
Info: meetingsinfo@asmusa.org. 

Brief items of interest for the SHEA News or Newsletter may be sent to Andreas Voss, MD, PhD, Dept. of Medical Microbiology, Universitf 
ofNijmegen, Postbus 9101, 6500 HB Ntjmegen, The Netherlands; fax, 31-024-354-0216; e-mail, a.voss@mmb.azn.nl. 
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